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February 28, 2023 

Chairman Sen. Brad Bekkedahl           

Senate Appropriations Committee 

Testimony in support of House Bill 1020 

 

Chairman Sen. Bekkedahl and members of the Senate Appropriations Committee, 

In a report released in December 2022, researchers at North Dakota State University (NDSU) found that 

agriculture has contributed nearly $31 billion to the state’s economy as well as more than 110,000 jobs1. That 

represents more than 28% of the state’s gross business volume, nearly 20% of all employment, and more than 

24% of gross state product2. North Dakota’s agriculture industry not only represents a significant amount of the 

state’s economy, but its products also feed its own citizens and those across the nation and around the world. 

The state is also inimitably positioned to bring innovation to the global industry with the institution of research 

centers – extensions of NDSU – across North Dakota. Williams County is in a fortunate and unique position as it 

houses two research farms within its borders: one west of Williston and one in Nesson Valley. It is at these sites 

that new crop varieties are created, pathology takes place, and remedies are tested. It is because of these 

centers that agriculture continues to move forward, to maintain its health, and to ensure its producers can feed 

the world for years to come. 

As with many industries, infrastructure is key. In western North Dakota, that is in the form of the Nesson Valley 

Facility, a $1.7 million project planned for construction 27 miles from Williston that would support education 

and expansion efforts related to irrigation, high value crops, food processing, and livestock. On the heels of two 

straight years of extreme drought conditions that have devastated producers, irrigation is an extremely high 

priority. 

The Williston Area Chamber of Commerce urges a “do pass” recommendation for HB 1020, which includes 

several SBARE priorities (see attachment), aimed to advance the mission of the NDSU Research Extension Center 

in Williston and beyond and, in turn, of the agriculture industry as a whole. 

Thank you for your consideration of this important issue. 

Sincerely, 

 

Anna Nelson 

President 

Williston Area Chamber of Commerce 

 
1. (North Dakota State University, 2022), https://www.ndsu.edu/agriculture/ag-home/impact-

stories/ndsu-study-shows-economic-impact-agriculture-north-dakota 
2. (North Dakota State University, 2022), https://www.ndsu.edu/agriculture/sites/default/files/2022-

12/Ag%20Summary%2012-6-2022.pdf 
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